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Dear Church Family,

Greetings to you on this Lord's Day. Jesus is on the throne. He is Lord of all and King of our hearts. We join you today in trusting him.

We wanted to provide you with a Willowdale-flavored worship service today, and here it is. A small group of staff and elders gathered (maintaining reasonable social distance) to worship, pray, and proclaim the gospel. We even had a personal testimony from our children's pastor, Sarah Madison. We trust you'll take an hour with your household and take it in. Join your hearts with ours.

We're praying diligently for you and for our world. You are much loved, and we are here for you. If you have a need, please let us know. I want to underscore that to the older ones among us, and to our single parents: There's not only a whole leadership team, but a whole congregation ready to serve.

Finally, please know that we are honoring the call for "lock-down" in Chester County, meaning our midweek ministries will not be gathering en masse. For those who have essential needs met by gatherings like Celebrate Recovery, we are making contingency plans to serve you personally. If you have concerns greater than the virus, we understand. Check our website for more information, and look for emails from our pastoral staff who oversee various ministry areas.

Gratefully Yours,
Pastor Greg

